
Town of Eustis  
Selectboard Meeting 

June 27, 2023 
 
Present: Steve ST. Jean, Justin Wyman, Jeff Lecander, Carol Sherrier, & Linda Marzelli 
Attending: Rachel Williams, Tony Lojas, Tina O’Donnell, Richard Fotter, Audra Swanson, 
Peter Farnsworth, Jeff Stevens, Emerson Dyer. 
 
6 pm Steve opened the meeting and welcomed those in attendance.  
 
Jeff made a motion to accept the minutes from the meeting on June 13, 2023 as written. 
Justin 2nd, Carol, Linda, Jeff, Steve, & Justin in favor. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Emerson was there for another update on the non-profit for the food pantry. They have 
started to create a board for the non-profit. They asked for a couple volunteers to sit in 
the board for the town. Carol and Peter both agreed to be on the board. Emerson stated 
the clothing rack in the library has been going fairly well and the Lion’s Club will 
probably take it over in July.  
 
Sarah Taylor did not come to talk about the park again.  
 
Steve spoke to CSM Heating and got a comparable quote to the other companies. Steve 
made a motion to accept the quote for $17,195.00 Justin 2nd, Steve, Carol, Jeff, Justin, & 
Linda in favor. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
There will be an increase in taxes this year. The prices of real estate are not dropping 
continuing to make our valuations increase. Steve made a motion to use $200,000 from 
surplus to help lower the tax amount, Justin 2nd Steve, Jeff, Justin, Carol, & Linda in favor. 
Motion passed unanimously.  
Steve made Plow bids for the Transfer Station and Roads will be going out as soon as Kirk 
goes over them. Justin 2nd, Steve, Justin, Jeff, Carol, & Linda in favor. Motion passed 
unanimously. 
Family Fun Days Committee has taken a hit and is in desperate need for volunteers to 
make it happen this year. There will be a post made asking for help. The committee 
needs a 10-15 people to help or we won’t be able to have family fun days. We will reach 
out to Sprague and see if the Fire dept can help that day.  
The generator is in for the community building, will be installed July 10 or 11th.  
Hoping to get Andy to the Transfer Station to get eh well pump done in the next 2 weeks.  



Justin commented on the town having multiple accounts for rec, family fun days, 
Facebook. The board would like to see that get cleaned up so there is less confusion. 
Rachel will work on that. Some will need to be deleted by those who created them, 
 
Steve made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Justin 2nd Carol, Jeff, Justin, Steve & Linda in 
favor. Motion passed unanimously. 
 

Attested: Rachel Williams 

 
 
 

 


